
 

Sensitive / Proprietary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September 26, 2019 

 
Charles Post  
Project Manager 
Division of Environmental Remediation 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
625 Broadway, Floor 11 
Albany, NY 12233-1706 

 
Subject: Tar Vault IRM Work Plan Addendum 

610 Smith Street Site – NYSDEC BCP Site # C224215 
Barrett Manufacturing Site – NYSDEC Site # 224197 

 
 

Dear Mr. Post, 
 

Per discussions with Parsons on August 15, 2019, please find attached the IRM Work Plan 
Addendum to conduct a limited water pump-down test at the tar vault at 628 Smith Street in 
Brooklyn, NY. This Work Plan Addendum is submitted pursuant to Order on Consent and 
Administrative Settlement, Index No. 2-20160111- 14, executed by NYSDEC and Honeywell 
International Inc., and Brownfields Cleanup Agreement No. C224215, executed by NYSDEC and 
610 Smith Street LLC. 

 
If you have any questions regarding the information provided herein, please contact me at 302-
791-6738. 

 
Regards, 

 
Steve Coladonato 
Honeywell 

 
cc: Andrew Gugielmi, Esq., NYSDEC Office of General Counsel (letter only)  

Krista Anders, NYS Department of Health 
Jeremy Karpatkin, Esq., Arnold & Porter LLP 
John-Patrick Curran, Esq., Sive, Paget & Riesel P.C.  
George Pfeiffer, Honeywell 
James O’Loughlin, Parsons 
Paul Feshbach-Meriney, Parsons 
Craig Butler, PE, Parsons 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Health, Safety, Environment, & Product Safety 
6100 Philadelphia Pike 
Claymont, DE 19703 
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